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CALENDAR 

Hornsby South 
Public School  

Darug and Garigal Land  
57-63 Clarke Road HORNSBY 2077 

Ph: 9489 2410 Fax: 9489 2495 
 

Newsletter – 31 May 2023 

Term 2 Week 6 
 

NATIONAL RECONCILIATION WEEK  
Be a Voice for Generations 
Saturday 27 May - Saturday 3 June marks Reconciliation Week. 
These dates commemorate two significant milestones in our 
reconciliation journey – the successful 1967 referendum, and 
the High Court Mabo decision. This year the theme is Be a Voice 
for Generations encouraging all Australians to be a voice for 
reconciliation – where we live, work and socialise.  
 
Throughout the year, our students have been actively involved 
in Aboriginal Education lessons involving the development of an 
Acknowledgement of Country for each class, hosting Sorry Day 
Assemblies, participating in a Traditional Indigenous Games 
(TIG) Day, Wear it Yellow Day fundraiser for Children’s Ground 
and learning about Aboriginal Histories and Cultures. Thank you 
to our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Committee for 
organising these events. 
 
Throughout Term 2, all classes have also been invited to 
participate in Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander History and 
Culture lessons with Koori Kinnections.  
 
SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
The school newsletter will be published in Weeks 2, 6 and 10/11 
of each term. 
 

Friday 2 June 
K-2 Assembly 11.40am 
Kindergarten 2024 School 
Tour 9.30am 
 
Monday 5 June 
Class Photo Day 
 
Tuesday 6 June 
Kindergarten 2024 School 
Tour 9.30am 
 
Friday 9 June 
3-6 Assembly 10.30am 
 
Wednesday 21 June 
Athletics Carnival 3-6 
P&C Meeting 7.30pm 
 
Friday 30 June 
Last Day of School Term 2 
 
Monday 17 July 
School Development Day 
 
Tuesday 18 July 
Students Return Term 3 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:hornsbysth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.hornsbysouthps.com.au/
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SCHOOL BYTES 
HSPS is now using School Bytes for all permission notes and payments. You will receive an email with 
a link. Please click on the link and follow the instructions. Every parent/carer should have received a link 
for Koori Kinnections in their email. There is no cost for this event. Please check your junk email folder 
if you have not seen this. Please contact the school office on 9489 2410 if you require further assistance. 
 
THANK YOU TO OUR COFFEE ANGEL  
A special thank you to our anonymous community donor who funded coffee purchases from the coffee 
van for staff. A very kind and generous gesture that was greatly appreciated. 
 
COMMUNITY, COFFEE AND CATCH-UP 
On Wednesday 24 May, HSPS Community, Coffee and Catch-Up hosted Dr Kristy Goodwin. Dr Goodwin 
and families explored why children find the online world so captivating, how to manage screen time 
without ending in a scream, healthy screen time limits, how parents can be the pilot of the digital plane, 
what boundaries to establish to ensure physical health and mental wellbeing and why digital 
disconnection is critical for all children. Thank you to Ms Carolyn Smith for organising this successful 
and informative session, with over 50 of our families participating.  
 
MULTICULTURAL PUBLIC SPEAKING PERSPECTIVES COMPETITION 
Congratulations to the 24 finalists who represented their classes at the MPPS School Final held on 
Thursday 18 May and Wednesday 24 May. The standard of the speeches was outstanding. Thank you 
to our adjudicators, Mrs Skye Harper and Mrs Bonita Standingford who had an extremely difficult task. 
Special congratulations to our Stage 2 winners Regina T. and Izaan A. and to our Stage 3 winners, 
Valerie W. and Amber L. who will now represent Hornsby South Public School at the Local Final. Thank 
you to Mr David Moffatt for his outstanding organisation. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

EDUCATION WEEK 
HSPS will celebrate Education Day on Thursday 3 August 
2023 – save the date. 
 
ZONE CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL  
Last Friday, our Hornsby South Cross-Country team 
attended the Zone Carnival at Rofe Park. It was very 
impressive to see all students try their best, especially in the 
pouring rain. We improved on last year’s efforts and 
supported each other’s achievements. Notable mentions go 
to Curtis L. (3S), Isabelle L. (3/4M) and Oliver M. (6S), who 
are their age group’s back-up entries for the Area 
Carnival. Congratulations to Sarah J. (6S) who will be 
attending the Area Cross Country Carnival on June 15 in 
Gosford. Thank you to all who made it a successful day, 
particularly to Mrs Emilee Shearan, Mrs Nicky Hall and Miss 
Monique Oliphant – our Zone Cross Country organisers and 
to all the students who were exceptionally well-behaved. 
 
DATES FOR ENTRY TO OPPORTUNITY CLASSES IN 
YEAR 5 IN 2024  
The application process for Year 5 Opportunity Class 
placements in 2024 has now closed. Please click on the link 
for further information.  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-
education/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-
opportunity-classes/media/oc-applicpack.pdf 
 

 
 
 
 

Thank you to The Athlete’s Foot at 
Hornsby for their kind donation of 
$225 towards shoes for our families. 

Jennifer 
Davey 
Principal 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/media/oc-applicpack.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/media/oc-applicpack.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/media/oc-applicpack.pdf
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BIRTHDAY AND RELIGIOUS CELBRATIONS  
Many of our students have a variety of food allergies, intolerances and life-threatening anaphylactic 
reactions to a variety of foods. For this reason, we request food products are not shared with other 
students in the school. If your child is celebrating their birthday or a religious festival, please do not 
give your child food items to distribute to other children. If you would like them to give something to 
their friends, they may give out non-food items such as pencils, erasers or yo-yos etc. If food items 
are brought along to school, the children will be asked to put them back into their bags and take 
them home again. We thank you for your understanding and cooperation in this matter. 
 
LOOKING AFTER OUR MENTAL HEALTH 
This week our Mental Health information is on ‘Causes of Depression’. Please take some time to 
read this information. 
 
There are many community resources available to assist you should you need. Please see contact 
information for some of these services at the end of the newsletter. 
 
KINDERGARTEN 2024 
We are now taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2024. Please see the flyer included in this newsletter 
for important dates including Kindy Play Groups, Kindy Orientation Dates and The Kindergarten 
2024 Parent Information sessions. 
 
SCREEN MANAGEMENT AT HOME 
Thank you to everyone who attended the Community Coffee and Catch Up presentation with Dr 
Kristy Goodwin last Wednesday night. It was an informative session with some practical ideas and 
insights into why our children find removing themselves from the online world difficult, and how we 
as parents can help them develop a healthy relationship with online environments.  
 
I am very happy to be able to provide you with the link to the replay and the resources that Dr Kristy 
mentioned during her presentation.  This link has been sent out to all who registered (whether they 
attended or not) and will be available for the next 3 months for all members of our school community 
to access. 
 
Please take advantage of these resources.  
 
PEDESTRIAN SAFETY 
There have been some very close calls in recent days regarding the safety of our students when 
walking to and from school. All students have had a road and pedestrian safety lesson in class this 
week. The following information from Transport NSW gives some helpful ways you can improve 
your child/ren’s safety when walking near roads and near moving vehicles; 
 

• Children up to eight years old should hold an adult's hand on the footpath, in the car park 
or when crossing the road. 

• Children up to 10 should be supervised around traffic and should hold an adult's hand 
when crossing the road. 

• When walking with your children, talk to them about safe crossing procedures and traffic 
safety regulations 

• Set a good example. Parents and carers are the best road safety teachers. 
• Teach your children to be aware of the traffic environment: distractions such as wearing 

headphones or playing with friends on the way to or from school can make them more 
vulnerable to danger. 

• Make sure your driving and parking are not endangering your own or others' children. 
Obey all parking signs and speed limits, and always be on the lookout for the unexpected. 
Many traffic safety issues around schools arise from the poor driving and parking 
behaviour of parents. 

• Never call your child across the road. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprograms.drkristygoodwin.com%2Fresources-parents-raising-your-child-online-hornsby-south-public-school%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCarolyn.Smith32%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C7ce01d9317774fb1207a08db5d8a945d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638206622025144212%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wUvvH3s8HxfzkdMHab3yieZbZXPg%2BPytDvENI1HX61U%3D&reserved=0
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Please review the following road and pedestrian safety messages with your child/ren at home; 

 

STOP 
• Before you cross the road stop at a safe distance back from the kerb. 

LOOK 
• Look both ways for approaching vehicles before you cross the road. As you cross keep 

looking both ways and checking until safely across. Just because someone else decides 
to cross, doesn’t mean it’s safe for you. 

THINK 

• Is there a pedestrian crossing close by that you could use 

• Think about whether it is a safe place to cross 

• Never assume that an approaching vehicle can see you, or will stop for you – wait until 

all vehicles have passed before you consider stepping off the kerb 

• Make sure you can clearly see vehicles coming from both directions and make sure 

drivers can also see you. 

 

CROSS IF SAFE 

 
• Remember to always choose a safe place to cross the road:  

Avoid crossing between parked cars or at the front or back of buses and large vehicles. 
Avoid crossing at a crest of a hill or a bend in the road making it difficult to see 
approaching traffic and to be seen by drivers. 

• Only cross if the road is clear of traffic. 
 
 

 
 

Carolyn Smith 
Deputy Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
HALL AV UPGRADE  
We are happy to report that the final stage of our Hall Audio and AV project has been completed. 
We now have a lovely state of the art system. This will be of valuable use to our learning programs. 
 
SANDPITS 
Our students continue to enjoy the sandpits in our front playground. A reminder that these are for 
use during school hours only. Please do not uncover them and access them during afternoon pickup 
times. 
 
 

 
 
 
Adam Spencer 
Assistant Principal 
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RACISM. NO WAY! 

Racism has damaging effects on individuals, school communities and society. Schools play a critical 
role in developing understandings of racism, responding to incidents of racism and preparing 
students for responsible and effective citizenship in Australian society. Each school has a trained 
Anti-Racism Contact Officer (ARCO) to facilitate the complaints handling process and promote anti 
-racism education in the school. Members of the school community can make a complaint about 
racism, including students, parents, staff members and members of the school’s wider community. 
Complaints of racism within the school community should be directed to the school’s Anti-Racism 
Contact Officer (ARCO). The ARCO is the central point of contact for complaints of racism. They 
record complaints and resolution methods and maintain all data in line with the policy guidelines. 
The ARCO for Hornsby South Public School is Mrs Skye Harper. 
 
Racism. No way! promotes anti-racism education programs, strategies and resources which are 
appropriate for use in Australian schools. 
 
I encourage families to hold conversations with their children about the impact that racism has on 
victims and the impact that bystanders can have on the situation. When people who witness racism 
speak out against it, this makes the person being targeted feel supported, and can make the person 
being racist reconsider their behaviour. Don’t put yourself at risk. But if it is safe to do so, speak up 
and stand with the victim. Even a simple gesture can be powerful. 
If you see racist behaviour, you can: 
 

• Speak up — call it out as racism, let the perpetrator know it is not acceptable. 
• Support the victim — stand next to the person being targeted and ask them if they are ok.    
• Tell a teacher and the school ARCO — remember the details and report it to your teachers. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         
                        Mrs Skye Harper 

Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction 
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PREMIER’S SPELLING BEE 2023 

Congratulations to our Junior winner, Diyan C and Senior winner, Oliver M, who have both made it 

through to the Regional Finals! We are very excited and proud to see you represent our school! 

 

Regional Finals will take place Monday 7 to Friday 18 August, Term 3 (Weeks 4 and 5) and will all 

be conducted on-line in 2023. The Premier’s Spelling Bee Coordinator will advise schools of the 

dates of regional finals early in Term 3. The winner of each division of each regional final goes on 

to the state finals. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

We want to do all we can to be sure your child achieves their potential and enjoys being in school. 

We know that school is the best place to learn. By attending school every day, your child will get the 

most out of their learning and improve their career and life options. When your child is absent, it is 

important you let the school know, including the reason why, on the day or the day before. This 

helps make sure we know where our students are and offer support for you and your family if 

needed. 

 

If you are having trouble getting your child to school every day or on time, please talk to our school 

staff so we can work together, because every day counts. Missing a day here or there may not seem 

like much, but absences add up and can negatively impact your child’s learning and wellbeing. When 

your child misses one day a week that’s 40 days of school and 8 weeks of learning in one year. 

Over an entire school journey this adds up to 2.5 years of lost learning. 

 

While COVID-19 and other respiratory illnesses are around especially during the winter months, 

schools will continue to use COVID-smart measures to minimise the risk of transmission. If your 

child is unwell, they will need to stay home, get tested for COVID-19 if they are experiencing 

symptoms, and only return to school when symptom free. 

 

Please contact the school if your child needs to miss school for any reason, so we can plan continued 

support for your child’s learning and wellbeing. 

 

Attendance Goal: 

Please remember that the NSW Education Act requires that all student absences must be explained 

within 7 days of the first day of them being away from school. Please contact us promptly whenever 

your child is absent and let us know the reason for them being away.  
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Miss Kylie Madden 

Assistant Principal, Learning and Support 
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POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Over the last two weeks at Hornsby South Public School, students have been focusing on the PBL 
expectations for Information Communication Technology (ICT). Students are learning to be 
respectful when using technology and aspiring to follow the Digital Technology Policy.   
 
Even for preschool children, it is never too early to instil good habits, and as students get older, it is 
useful to keep reminding them of the basic digital intelligence principles: respect, empathy, critical 
thinking, responsible behaviour and resilience. These are also principles you can emphasise with 
your child when things go wrong.   
 
Here are some links, from the eSafety Commissioner website, that you may find useful at home. 
Some classes have been exploring this website as a part of their PBL lessons throughout the week. 

• How to build digital intelligence 
• I am worried my child might be bullying others 
• My child has shared inappropriate images 

There is also an excellent child friendly section that explains things in a simplistic way with visuals: 
 
https://www.esafety.gov.au/kids 
 
 
 
 

 
Miss Stephanie Jensen 
Relieving Assistant Principal Year 2 

 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/issues-and-advice/good-habits-start-young#how-to-build-digital-intelligence
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/issues-and-advice/good-habits-start-young#i-am-worried-my-child-might-be-bullying-others
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/issues-and-advice/good-habits-start-young#my-child-has-shared-inappropriate-images
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VISIBLE LEARNING 
Visible Learning is an effective methodology to promote independence and student growth in both 
academic and social domains. To help spark a few school conversations at the dinner table, try 
asking your child the following questions relating to the mindframe of being curious. 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What are you passionate about? 
 
How did you show your curiosity today? Which questions did you ask your teacher or friends? 
 
What did you create in mathematics? 
 
What would you want to investigate further? How could we do this as a family? 
 

How can you be curious tomorrow during learning time? 
 

 
 

Ms Morales & Miss Oliphant 
Visible Learning Coordinators 
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ZONE CROSS COUNTRY 

Last Friday, our Hornsby South Cross Country team attended the Zone Carnival at Rofe Park. It was 

very impressive to see all students try their best, especially in the pouring rain. We improved on last 

year’s efforts and supported each other’s achievements. Notable mentions go to Curtis L. (3S), 

Isabelle L. (3/4M) and Oliver M. (6S), who are their age group’s back-up entries for the Area Carnival. 

Congratulations to Sarah J. (6S) who will be attending the Area Cross Country Carnival on June 15 

in Gosford. Thank you to all who made it a successful day, particularly the students who were very 

well behaved and encouraging towards their teammates.  

Mrs Shearan, Mrs Hall and Miss Oliphant 

Zone Cross Country Organisers 
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Newsletter Advertising Disclaimer 

This newsletter may contain third party advertisements and links to third party websites.  These advertisements and links are 

not endorsements by Hornsby South Public School of the goods and services offered.  Hornsby South Public School takes no 

responsibility for the promises made, or the quality/reliability of the products or services offered in all advertisements. 

 
NSW Department of Education CRICOS Code 00588M 

 

 
 


